

Office of Chief Magistrate Law Courts of the ACT GPO Box 370 Canberra City ACT 2601 Telephone: (02) 62059562

Ms Sandra Lambert AM
Chair
ACT Remuneration Tribunal
PO BOX 964
Civic Square ACT 2608
remtrib@act.gov.au

Dear Ms Lambert

Thank you for your invitation to provide submissions to the ACT Remuneration Tribunal's 2023 spring sitting review into the remuneration and allowances to be paid, and other entitlements to be granted to ACT Magistrates Court Judicial members.

I do not intend to submit any formal submissions beyond this letter.

It is the view of the Judicial members of the ACT Magistrates Court that remuneration should be increased in line with the consumer price index.

Yours sincerely

Lorraine Walker Chief Magistrate

19 September 2023